
   

 

MEMORANDUM – PROSPERITY DENVER FUND BOARD OF DIRECTORS (PDF) 

TO: Denver City Council 

FROM: Office of Boards & Commissions 

DATE: 5/15/25 

PURPOSE: Appointment and Reappointment for Prosperity Denver Fund Board of 
Directors (PDF) 

 
Purpose of Board: 
Prosperity Denver Fund invests in Denver by financially supporting and partnering with scholarship providers, support organizations, 
and nonprofits to increase the number of historically underserved Denver students who access and complete postsecondary 
pathways. Six members are appointed by the Mayor and one City Councilmember is appointed by City Council. 

 
Appointment Process: 
The Mayor appoints 6 members and City Council confirms appointments for a term of 3 years. One City Councilmember 
is appointed by City Council. 
 
Term: 5/1/2025-4/30/2028 or until a successor is duly appointed. 
 
Judi Diaz-Bonacquisti, EdD (Female, Hispanic), Vice President for Collaboration, University of Colorado  

 For more than 25 years, Judi Díaz Bonacquisti has developed programs and policies to expand 

college access and advance students toward college-degree completion. Díaz Bonacquisti had 

served as senior student affairs officer and senior enrollment officer. She is experienced in 

recruitment, retention and graduation strategies, especially for students from historically 

excluded communities including first-generation, low-income, undocumented and students of 

color. She has served at public and private colleges and universities with a range of academic 

offerings, admissions selectivity and populations from 4,000 to 24,000 students. She is honored to 

serve in the Office of the President for the University of Colorado as Senior Diversity Officer. 

Díaz Bonacquisti has presented at numerous national conferences and has assisted in statewide policy development to 

advance the college completion agenda. She was appointed by Gov. John Hickenlooper to serve on the Educational 

Leadership Council and was nominated and jointly appointed by the State Board of Education and the Colorado 

Commission on Higher Education to serve on the Educational Success Task Force. Diaz Bonacquisti has been recognized 

by the Denver Business Journal as a winner of 40 under 40, is an alumna of Leadership Denver, and is a founding 

member of the Colorado Coalition for the Educational Advancement of Latinxs. 

Born and raised in Pueblo, Colorado, Díaz Bonacquisti holds a Doctor of Education in Leadership for Educational Equity 

from the University of Colorado Denver, a Master of Business Administration from the University of Colorado Colorado 

Springs, and a Bachelor of Science in Civil Engineering from Colorado State University. She holds certificates from 

Harvard’s Institute for Management and Leadership in Education and Leadership in Enrollment Management from the 

University of Southern California. 

Díaz Bonacquisti owns Bonacquisti Wine Co. with her winemaker husband Paul Bonacquisti. She has engaged the winery 

in several partnerships with nonprofit organizations, especially those that support access, equity and success in higher 

education. Bonacquisti Wine Co.’s core philosophies have supported local education and local art since its inception in 

2006. 

 



   

 
Reappointment Candidate 
Term: 5/1/2025-4/30/2028 or until a successor is duly appointed. 
 
Stephen Kurtz, (Male, Caucasian), Vice President for Collaboration, University of Colorado  

Stephen Kurtz serves as Chairman and CEO of MuscleSound ®, Inc., a healthcare technology 

company that uses non-invasive ultrasound and software to measure muscle health. Stephen, a 

licensed CPA, is also the managing member of Kurtz Financial, LLC, a private equity firm that 

specializes in merger and acquisition advisory services, restructuring, and turnarounds. He was 

previously President of the Englewood-based accounting firm Shenkin Kurtz Baker & Co. from 

1978-2001. Stephen has served on various local and national boards, including Denver Scholarship 

Foundation, Rose Medical Center, Wells Fargo Bank, and HealthOne. A Founding Partner of the 

Colorado Rockies Baseball Club, Stephen is a native Denverite and alumnus of George Washington High School. He 

received his B.S. in Business Administration from Babson College. Stephen is currently the Vice Chair and Treasurer for 

the PDF Board Directors and serves on the Financial Committee. 


